Department of Planning and Environment NSW
GOVERNMENT

Mrs Kimberley Wilson

Environmental Advisor — AGL Macquarie
Ngunnawal Country

Level 4

68 Northbourne Avenue
CANBERRA ACT 2601

26/07/2022

Dear Mrs Wilson

Bayswater Power Station Upgrade (SSD-9697)
Commencement of construction Ravensworth Ash Line

Reference is made to your post approval matter, SSD-9697-PA-9, submitted as required by condition A8(c)
of development consent SSD-9697 (the consent) to the Department of Planning and Environment (the
department) on 22 July 2022

The department has carefully reviewed the document and acknowledges that AGL Macquarie Pty Limited
(AGL Macquarie) intends to commence construction of the Ravensworth Ash Line upgrade on or after 22
August 2022.

It is noted that a letter requesting staging of management plans, strategies and other documents for the
Ravensworth Ash Line upgrade has been prepared (SSD-9697-PA-2), but it has not yet been submitted to
the department. However, at the time of writing this letter, the status is showing as “lodge” and is assigned to
AGL Macquarie.

It is also noted the following management plans, strategies and other documents have subsequently been
submitted to the department via the Major Projects Portal for approval by the Planning Secretary and are
currently being reviewed by the department:

e Subsidence Plans (condition A16(b))

o Water Management Plan (condition B7)

e Biodiversity Management Plan (condition B12)

e Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Management Plan (condition B29)
e Construction Environmental Management Plan (condition C1)
¢ Environmental Management Strategy (condition D1)

Please note that all of the above management plans, strategies and other documents must be approved by
the Planning Secretary prior to the commencement of construction of the Ravensworth Ash Line upgrade.
The department will send separate correspondence regarding each of the above documents.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact myself on 02 65753401 or
compliance@planning.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely

WUttt

Heidi Watters
Team Leader Northern
Compliance

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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